
 

Decision with Statement of Reasons of Karen Moore, Legal Member of the Firsttier 
Tribunal with delegated powers of the Chamber President of the First-tier Tribunal for 
Scotland (Housing and Property Chamber), under Rule 8 of The First-tier Tribunal for 
Scotland Housing and Property Chamber (Procedure) Regulations 2017 (“the Rules”)  
 
Chamber Ref: FTS/HPC/EV/23/1277 
Re: Property at 17 Briarcroft Place, Glasgow, G33 1RF (“the Property”) 
 
 
Parties:  
 
Mrs Karen Colville-Walker(“the Applicant”) residing at 26, Kirkview, Condorrat, 
Cumbernauld, G67 4EH per her agents,  K Property, 12 Ettrick Square, Town Centre, 
Cumbernauld North Lanarkshire, G67 1ND (“the Applicant’s Agents”)  
 
Suraj Salhotra sometime at the Property (“the Respondent”) 
 
Tribunal Members: 
 
Karen Moore (Legal Member) 
 
Decision 
The First-tier Tribunal for Scotland (Housing and Property Chamber) (“the Tribunal”) 
determined that the application should be dismissed on the basis that it would not be 
appropriate to accept the application in terms of Rule 8(1)(c). 
 
Background 
 

1. The application was received by the Tribunal under Rule 66 on 21 April 2023.  
 

2. The application was considered by the Tribunal and further information was 

requested by email of 19 May 2023 as follows: “1. Please provide proof of service of 

the Notice to Leave and AT6 form by way of a track and trace report. When the 

Tribunal tried to verify the date the Respondent actually received the notices it 

appeared from the post office website that the documents were returned to sender 

and were not in fact delivered to the tenant. Please note that you require to supply 

this information within one week to establish whether the application met the 

requirements for a complete application at the date the effect of the AT6 notice 

expired. As you will be aware, in terms of S 19 (7) of the Housing (Scotland) Act 

1988 an AT6 notice can only be used to make an application to the Tribunal for 6 

months after the date when proceedings could first have been raised. The date 

stated on the AT6 notice was 10.11.2022 and thus the notice cannot be relied on to 

make an application after 10.5.2023. However, as your last reply to a further 

information request was dated 21 April 2023, providing the information which led to 

this request for further information, please reply so that the Tribunal can determine 

whether the application was in fact complete before the expiry of the AT6 notice. In 





 

 

 




